
Vision Statement: 

First United Methodist Church is 

a loving, supportive family of 

faith working together to share 

God's love. 
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Mark Your Calendar 
 

2  Relay for Life Bake Sale ï  
 April 23 
 
2  Relay for Life ï April 28 
 
3  Photo Time! ï May 2 to 6 
 
3  Deadline to order Easter Lilies 

 and Hydrangeas ï April 9 
 
4 Newsletter Deadline ï March 22 
 

 

     Friends . . . I just returned to the office after attending the ñmonthly 
quadò of which I choose to be part.  The ñquadò with which I am affiliat-
ed, is one of four groups of clergy who meet ñmonthlyò in our district.  
The agenda at each of these meetings involves devotion, sharing 
oneôs story, hearing of details related to the district, and departing with 
communion. 
     This morning, today being March 13, D.S. Chuck Huffman shared a 
few words of encouragement.  The devotional he offered focused 
upon ñstaying true to oneôs Christian witness.ò  In order to make the 

point he presented a personal experience from his own living and then shared a story which I 
choose to set before you for your own consideration, and for a lighthearted chuckle. 
     It seems that in a larger city somewhere, there was a driver (pick your choice here) who 
was minding her or his own business heading down a familiar street.  All of a sudden, coming 
ñout of nowhere,ò a vehicle came flying by straight across the street in front of our stated driv-
erôs vehicle nearly causing a nasty impact and perhaps even traumatic injury.  The driver of 
our car immediately pulled over to the side of the road in utter shock tempered with amaze-
ment and with more than a touch of anger.  He (or she) pulled over to the curb immediately 
and proceeded to let out a rant of such verbal nature that it cannot be quoted in a church 
newsletter.  
     As ñluck would have itò an officer of the law, seeing the car by the side of the road, pulled 
up behind and wandered to the driverôs window.  Unaware of the officerôs purpose our driver 
thought the worst and started complaining that she / he wasnôt the one to be stopped for 
whatever reason, that it should be the one who almost caused an accident.  The officer then 
received the whole load of frustration, including some angry innuendos, some choice 
ñcussingò and even words challenging the police officer with the fact that our driver had been 
harassed by the officer in the first place. 
     After listening patiently the officer wandered back to the patrol car and sat there talking on 
the radio for just a few moments.  The driver of our car was becoming more agitated and 
angry because it seemed like a ticket was going to be issued and she / he didnôt know why; it 
was all so unfair. 
 

  (Please see Pastorõs Letter, p. 4) 

Pastor, Richard Laster 
pastorlaster@etex.net 
 

Secretary, Carol Craddock 
gilmerchurch@gmail.com 
 

Financial Secretary, Lamon Geddie 
fumcacct@etex.net 
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WE SHOW OUR LOVE 

 

By Our Prayers . . .   
 

 

Annette Breazeale, Jerry Bobo, Susan Ellison, Gwyn 
Fenton, Charles Holmes, family of Phil McDaniel, Zack 
Meyerson, Joe Morris, the People of Mozambique, Kay-

tlin Poe, Jeff Sorrells, Alton Steelman, Billie Stevenson 

wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻƴƎƻƛƴƎ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ƭƻǾŜŘ ƻƴŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǎŜǊƛƻǳǎ 
ƛƭƭƴŜǎǎŜǎΣ ƻǳǊ ǎƘǳǘ-ƛƴǎΣ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳƛƭƛǘŀǊȅ 
ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀũ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ 
ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅΦ 

wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǊ ²Ŝō {ƛǘŜ  
ŦƻǊ ǳǇ-ǘƻ-ǘƘŜ-ƳƛƴǳǘŜ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎΦ   

 

 

 

tǊŀȅŜǊ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ 
           

5ƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊǊȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ǇǊŀȅ ŀōƻǳǘ  

ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ǘŜƭƭ DƻŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜŜŘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ 

ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ IƛƳ ŦƻǊ Iƛǎ ŀƴǎǿŜǊǎΦ  --  tƘƛƭƛǇǇƛŀƴǎ пΥс 

{ǳōƳƛǘ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ ǘƻ /ƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ǿŜō ǇŀƎŜΥ 

ǿǿǿΦƎƛƭƳŜǊ-ŦǳƳŎΦŎƻƳ 

 hǊ /ŀƭƭΥ /ƘǳǊŎƘ hŶŎŜ ς фло-упо-нсмл 

 .Ŝǧȅ tŀǊƛǎƘ ς фло-упо-оуср  

!ƴƴŜǧŜ .ǊŜŀȊŜŀƭŜ ς фло-тфл-ммом 

5ŀǘŜ ±ƛǎƛǘƻǊǎ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ 
²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ 

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мн рм фс нпо 

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мф но фо мпо 
 

!ǾŜǊŀƎŜ   
¸ŜŀǊ ǘƻ 5ŀǘŜ 

нр уу мср 

 

!ǾŜǊŀƎŜ   
[ŀǎǘ ¸ŜŀǊ 

нм ут мтм 

{ǘŀǝǎǝŎŀƭƭȅ {ǇŜŀƪƛƴƎ 
Our Presence 

 

aƻƴǘƘ 
¢ƻǘŀƭ 
LƴŎƻƳŜ 

¢ƻǘŀƭ  
9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ 

LƴŎƻƳŜ 
hǾŜǊκ 
ό¦ƴŘŜǊύ 

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ ϷнуΣтофΦпо ϷосΣрумΦут -ϷтΣупнΦпп 

¸ŜŀǊ ǘƻ 5ŀǘŜ ϷссΣфтнΦлс ϷтмΣмлсΦрл -ϷпΣмопΦпп 

Our Presents 

   

       Our Deepest Sympathy toé 

   Jim Pinto on the loss of his aunt, 
 Irene Brinkerhoff Arnold 
 

   Shona Pinto on the loss of her sister, 
 Shannon Drewry Clements 
 

   Babs and Ceci Crombie on the loss  
  of their aunt, Jean Welch,  
 and cousin, Donna Thomas 
      

 

 

      Relay For Life 
Update 

 
We had a wonderful after- 
church lunch on March 

12th. Thanks to all who contributed a total of 
about $800. Special thanks to Barbara Wil-
liams for coordinating this event and Brian 
Williams for providing the meat. 
 The city-wide Relay For Life Garage 
Sale has been cancelled. One of the men 
who had coordinated this event last year has 
a serious health issue, so they are not able to 
do this for us this year. Last year, we raised 
about $2,000 at this event. I would like to 
know if there is anyone interested in coordi-
nating a FUMC garage sale. Let me know if 
you would like to get involved in this. 
 We are having a Bake Sale on Sun-
day, April 23rdth. This is one of our major 
fundraisers. Any church member who is will-
ing to donate a baked item for the sale, 
please contact Linda Keller who is coordinat-
ing this event.  
 Remember to purchase your Luminari-
as. Forms are available in the churchôs 
Welcome Center. We would like the forms 
turned in by April 21st, however sales of Lu-
minarias will be made the night of the Relay. 
 Our goal is to raise $8,000 by the end 
of April to help in the fight against cancer. So 
far, we have collected $1,000. If you are will-
ing to help us reach our goal, any donation is 
appreciated. Make checks payable to the 
American Cancer Society. 
 Everyone is invited to drop by your 
FUMC Team area at the Gilmer High School 
beginning at 6:00 p.m. on April 28th. 
 

Steve Nye 
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Music Notes 
by Lora Robison 

 

 As we continue 
our journey to the Cross 
during this Lenten Sea-
son, our worship service 
on March 19, will focus 
upon scripture from Exo-
dus 17:1-7.  Reverend 

Lasterôs sermon title is ñGodôs Childish Children.ò  
The opening hymn is ñGlorious Things of Thee Are 
Spoken,ò with a Congregationôs Choice from The 
United Methodist Hymnal as a second hymn.  The 
closing hymn is ñGuide Me, O Thou Great Jehovah.ò  
The anthem sung by the Chancel Choir is ñCome to 
the Waterò by Schrader. 
 The service for March 26, will be based up-
on scripture from John 9:1-9, 19-25.  The sermon 
topic is ñThose Pesky Pharisees.ò  Singing from The 
Faith We Sing Hymnal this Sunday, our opening 
hymn will be ñOpen Our Eyes, Lord.ò  The second 
hymn will be ñYou Are Mine,ò and the closing hymn 
will be ñSince Jesus Came Into My Heart.ò  Jubila-
tion Bells will be ringing the offertory, ñThere Is a 
Balm in Gileadò by Helman.  The Chancel Choirôs 
anthem for the day will be ñI Believeò by Miller. 
 Let us join together each Sunday as we walk 
toward the Cross, looking forward to the great cele-
bration we will share on Easter Sunday morning!  
Bring others to join in worship and celebration here 
at First United Methodist Church where our doors 
are open and welcoming to all who enter!  See you 
in Worship this Sunday! 
 

In Christôs love, Lora 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 
Itõs Photo Time! 

 

 Itôs photo time, and you are invited to participate!  
Plan now to be included.  Professional photographs for a 
new church directory will be taken by Lifetouch on 
May 2-6. The directory program is free to the church 
and provides a complimentary directory and 8x10 portrait 
to each participating family.  

 To schedule your ap-
pointment, go to the church 
website www.gilmer-fumc.com, 
click on the ñPortrait Sign-Upò 
button and follow instructions 
to choose your own time.  Our 
directory wonôt be complete 
without you! 

 Please check our current directory to see if your 
information is still accurate.  If corrections need to be 
made, please e-mail Carol at gilmerchurch@gmail.com   

 Please direct questions and comments to Sue 
Green, 903-725-3304, ourgreenhouse@juno.com    

Sue Green 

                                                                                                                             

www.gilmer-fumc.com  
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Name____________________________________ 

 

_____In Memory   OR   _____In Honor of  

 

___________________________________ 

 

Please attach cash or check: 

___$12 each lily 

___$18 each hydrangea 

 

_____I will pick up my flowers after the 10 a.m. 

    Easter Worship Service. 

_____I will donate my flowers. 

 

Deadline to Order ð April 9 
Caroline Elizabeth Garmon  and Carter Wise Garmon 

(pictured with parents Brandon and Kim Garmon) 

were baptized March 12, 2017. 

http://www.gilmer-fumc.com
mailto:gilmerchurch@gmail.com
mailto:ourgreenhouse@juno.com
https://booknow-lifetouch.appointment-plus.com/9qspk10y/
https://booknow-lifetouch.appointment-plus.com/9qspk10y/

